EASTERN RACINE COUNTY TRANSPORTATION TASK FORCE
March 22, 2018
IVES GROVE OFFICE COMPLEX – 

AUDITORIUM
14200 WASHINGTON AVENUE
STURTEVANT, WISCONSIN 53177
The meeting of the Eastern Racine County Transportation Task Force was called to order at 5:00 p.m. by County Executive Jonathan Delagrave.

Meeting attended by:  Task Force members Jonathan Delagrave, Cory Mason, Jerry Franke, Dave DeGroot, Jim Dobbs, Rusty Clark, and Jayme Hoffman.  Also attending were several members of the advisory committee and audience members.
Excused: None.




Absent: None.
#1 - Introductions
County Executive Delagrave explained the main focus of the task force: reducing travel times from I-94 to the lake and moving workers to jobs. The goal is to develop pragmatic recommendations, working within existing parameters, to improve east-west travel times and help move workers to jobs. The County Executive also gave an overview of the task force schedule -- the group will meet the third Thursday of every month through August.
#2 – Community Vision 
Jenny Trick, executive director of RCEDC, outlined the community vision. Trick said job creation is only as successful as the means  to which people can get to jobs, meaning transportation is a critical element to RCEDC’s mission. 

#3 – Defining the Problem
Andrew Levy, Wisconsin Department of Transportation Systems Planning Supervisor, walked the group through the main objective for the meeting: Defining the problem. 

Task force members weighed in on why travel times between I-94 and the lake are slow and what could be done about it. Common themes included poor planning, lack of frontage roads, too many traffic lights, and difficulty balancing commercial, residential, and mobility needs. Most cities have spurs that cars can exit to access local streets and businesses; Eastern Racine County doesn’t.
The second problem discussed is some employment centers not being served. 98.4% of City of Racine jobs are located within half-mile of transit line, but only 19.8% of jobs in Caledonia, 63.6% in Mount Pleasant, and 65% in Sturtevant are located within a half-mile. Bus rapid transit lanes were mentioned as a possibility, though cost will be a factor. 
Discussion ensued about the relationships between transit and employment and the difficulty of making transit systems financially viable.  

Task force members also discussed what they wanted to avoid, namely, that transportation is a reason why companies are unable to fill current jobs.

Maps with travel times and transit services were shown and explained. Advisory committee members were given 15 minutes to share their perspective. 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 p.m., at which time audience members were invited to speak to task force members, advisory committee members, and staff. 
